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Exposure to alirocumab during the first trimester of pregnancy: A case 
report 
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Background 
Familial hypercholesterolemia (FH) is a common autosomal dominant genetic disease leading to 
elevated levels of low-density lipoprotein cholesterol (LDLc), often complicated by cardiovascular 
diseases at a young age. FH treatment consists of intensive lifestyle programs, high-intensity statin 
and ezetimibe. When the target LDLc level cannot be achieved, the novel PCSK9 inhibitors can be 
used in all population groups, including young women of childbearing age, even though reproductive 
safety data are missing for this new drug class. In rare situations, extracorporeal clearance of 
lipoproteins with lipid apheresis may be needed to manage LDLc levels in FH, especially when the 
aforementioned therapeutic agents are not tolerated or contraindicated. 
 
Clinical Case 
A 28-year-old Caucasian female was diagnosed with FH and treated with rosuvastatin, ezetimibe, the 
PCSK9 inhibitor alirocumab and coronary artery bypass graft (CABG). As the patient was considering 
maternity, contraceptives were advised for at least 12 months after surgery. However, an unplanned 
pregnancy was announced 9 months after CABG. 
 
All medications were stopped 7 weeks after the last menstrual period, except for acetylsalicylic acid. 
The last dose of alirocumab was self-injected 16 days after the last menstrual period. Lipid apheresis 
was started and its frequency was adapted throughout pregnancy with an interval between 4 and 10 
days according to the Kroon formula to target LDLc at 4 mmol/L. 
 
The anatomy ultrasound at 20 gestational weeks suspected an isolated complete agenesis of the 
corpus callosum, later confirmed by fetal magnetic resonance imaging. The rest of the pregnancy was 
uneventful until Cesarean delivery at 40 gestational weeks for fetal bradycardia. In the first few months 
of age, the infant showed normal developmental milestones and neurological examination. 
 
Discussion 
To our knowledge, this is the first report of exposure to PCSK9 inhibitors in early pregnancy. A causal 
link between the early pregnancy exposure to this drug (or statins and ezetimibe taken concomitantly) 
and the observed complete agenesis of the corpus callosum cannot be assessed based on a single 
case. The accountability of the drug in the observed congenital midline defect remains open. 
 
Conclusion 
Guidelines do not specifically recommend preconception measures to lower fetal and/or maternal risks 
of patients with severe FH considering pregnancy. Our patient reported a good tolerance to lipid 
apheresis throughout pregnancy and the security was excellent. Thus, we argue that lipid apheresis 
and other relevant measures should be discussed with women with FH and maternity project on an 
individual basis, at least until large pharmacoepidemiology studies assessing the safety of PCSK9 
inhibitors in pregnancy are made available. 


